From:

Jean Stawarz < i.stawarz@comcast.net>

Sent:

Thursday, September 1, 2022 5:29 PM

To:

Communications

Subject:

Senior of the Year

### Please be cautious

This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and tknow the content is safe.

#### Please be cautious

This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Nominating Committee,

I second Catherine Lynott's recommendation for Robert "Steve" Anderson to be Lombard's Senior Man of the Year (2022).

Steve commits many hours every week to volunteering with The Outreach House (formerly the Lombard/Villa Park Food Pantry). I have worked with Steve for five years doing data input for the food pantry and working at the front desk signing in clients. Steve prefers to work behind the scenes and is very humble. I think he is an excellent example of someone who takes great pride in his work without asking to be the center of attention.

I hope you will consider Steve for this award. Thank you for your consideration.

Regards, Jean Stawarz Volunteer, The Outreach House

From: Joyce Faulkner <joycefaulkner@att.net>

Sent: Thursday, September 1, 2022 7:14 PM

**To:** Communications **Subject:** Senior of the Year

### Please be cautious

This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

### Please be cautious

This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

To Whom It May Concern,

I would like to nominate Robert "Steve" Anderson of 1516 S. Fairfield, Apt 8A Lombard as Lombard Senior of 2022. Steve always gives 100% of his energy volunteering with The Outreach House in Lombard. He is committed to ensuring that everything runs smoothly. From preparing reports, data entry and making sure the freezers and coolers are working, he always goes above and beyond to serve our guests. His attention to detail is outstanding.

Steve has lived in Lombard for many years and is supportive of the Glenbard East sports programs. He attends many of the basketball, football and especially the volleyball games as one of their biggest supporters. He is proud of his community and participates in other local programs.

He is so deserving of this award.

Regards,

Joyce Faulkner

Call me at 630 833-2166 with any questions..

From: Bradley Cardott <bradley\_cardott@glenbard.org>

**Sent:** Friday, September 2, 2022 7:21 PM

To: Communications

**Subject:** 2022 senior of the year

### Please be cautious

This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and (know the content is safe.

### Please be cautious

This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

To whom it may concern,

I would like to nominate Robert Steven Anderson, of 1516 S. Fairfield Avenue for the 2022 Senior Man of the year award. Steve is 74 years old, and he is an integral part of our community. He has lived in Lombard all of his life, outside of attending school in Wisconsin. He is a 20 year army veteran, and has volunteered in numerous ways throughout the Lombard community. He has volunteered at the food pantry and outreach for 6 years as the director of administration. This has assisted 100 families much before the pandemic, and over 200 families each week after the pandemic to obtain food and other assistance.

Additionally, as a staff member at Glenbard East High School, there is not an event that I have not seen him at. He has supported well over 9 different sports programs over a span of 27+ years. As the head girls volleyball coach, I can attest to his support throughout our school community. He consistently attends many events in support of the students at Glenbard East High School, regardless of the time, place, or day of the week. Steve is an essential part of our school community, but more importantly, he is influential throughout the town of Lombard.

Thank you for your time and consideration,

**Bradley Cardott** 

\_\_

Bradley Cardott
Physical Education Teacher
Head Girls Volleyball Coach
Glenbard East High School

From: Hester Bury <foodpantry@theoutreachhouse.org>

Sent: Friday, September 2, 2022 3:02 PM

To: Communications

**Subject:** Senior of the Year Nomination

### Please be cautious

This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

### Please be cautious

This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

I would like to nominate Robert "Steve" Anderson of 1516 S Fairfield Avenue, Apt 8A, Lombard as Lombard Senior Man of the Year, 2022.

Steve has volunteered at The Outreach House, formerly the Lombard/Villa Park Food Pantry, since 2016 and gives more than 15 hours a week to helping with data entry and reporting. His accuracy and attention to detail keep The Outreach House in good standing with Northern Illinois Food Bank where the majority of food comes from. All donations picked up from local retail stores are meticulously recorded every week. His behind the scenes work is vital to the smooth running of The Outreach House. It would mean a lot to this quiet, humble man to be recognized as Senior of the Year.

Please let me know if you have any questions or need any additional information.

With Gratitude,

Hester Bury
Coordinator, The Outreach House Food Pantry
630-290-1829

|     | 230 2023   |
|-----|--|
| ×   | Nilgyriggs <sub>p</sub> , you flegil file pursus status (puring the gamba h. 1554) |
|     |  |
|     |  |
|     |  |
|     |  |
|     |  |
| L., |  |